

County Builder Round Table Meeting Notes 03/10/2021 - Via Zoom

- Currently, next day inspections are being provided. County is running an average of 1,150 daily.
- There appear to have been a smooth transition to the new Building Code 7th Edition with no issues being reported.
- Currently Rich Long shared they have 2 structural plans review positions open which
 they have yet to be able to fill. Matt McLean shared his has a field inspector position
 open in his division.
- The County has implemented a new process for cancellations if inspectors are out. Instead of one inspector covering any cancellations, all 50 inspectors will step in to provide inspections based on their closeness to the particular inspection. This will enable inspectors to cover the county more efficiently.
- The County is currently providing Electronic Plan Review training. To register, visit https://www.colliercountyfl.gov/your-government/divisions-a-e/building-review/e-permitting.
- Matt McLean shared that his division just completed a multi-land process with utilities
 which gained approval through DSAC. It is anticipated to go before the BCC for a vote
 in late Spring or early Summer. The multi-year process improvement project effectively
 will eliminate preliminary utility acceptance and go straight to final utility acceptance.
- The next County Builder Round Table is scheduled for April 14th, 3:30-4:30p.m., via zoom.